
ART NEWS FLASH – 10 January 2022 
Dance Music and New Treasurer 

 
New Artistic Committee Treasurer 
 
The Artistic Committee would like to announce that Ngaire Tucker, in addition to looking 
after Art Numbers, Medal Test medals and registers, and Kiwiskate orders has also agreed to 
take on the Artistic Committee Treasurer’s role.  The Committee would like to offer our 
heartfelt thanks to her for filling this vacancy and we look forward to working with her. 
Ngaire can be contacted via the Artistic Treasurer email: artistic.treasurer@gmail.com  
 
The Committee would also like to thank Rox Price for her excellent work in the Treasurer’s 
role over the past year.  
 
Style Dance Music Certification 
 
As in previous years, International Skaters who have a Style Dance are required to have their 
music certified by our national music certifier; Christine Russell. Skaters who are competing 
domestically are also encouraged to have their music certified by Christine however, they 
may elect to use a certifier of their choosing as long as their chosen certifier meets the 
requirements set out by World Skate and listed on the Style Dance Certificate.  
 
Music tracks in MP3 format along with a copy of the Style Dance Certificate (with skater and 
timing details completed) can be sent to Christine at: cgrnz@yahoo.com  
Certification will cost $15 per track.   
 
The Artistic Committee would like to thank Christine Russell for agreeing to fulfil this role for 
us again in 2022. 
 
Dance Music 
 
If your club would like a USB or CD copy of the 2022 Dance music then please email the 
Artistic Treasurer (Ngaire Tucker) with your order at artistic.treasurer@gmail.com   
The cost of a copy on either CD or USB is $40.00 
 
Dance music for all of the 2022 world skate dances can also be downloaded from the World 
Skate website. 
 
Please circulate this News Flash to all your club members. 

Yours In Skating, 

Janine Price 

NZFRS Artistic Roller Sports Committee Secretary 


